
1795 Alysheba Way, Ste. 6202 Lexington KY 40509 

L. Allyson Honaker
(859) 368-8803 

allyson@hloky.com 

September 15, 2025 

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E.  
Executive Director  
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY  40602 

Re: In the Matter of: Electronic Investigation of Pole Attachments – Case No. 
2023-00416 

Dear Ms. Bridwell: 

Please let this letter serve as East Kentucky Power Cooperative’s (“EKPC”) 
quarterly report required in the Commission’s May 27, 2025 Order (“May 27th Order”).  
Ordering paragraph 2 of the May 27th Order stated “Beginning September 15, 2025, and 
continuing the 15th of each third month after that, pole owners, except for rural local 
exchange carriers, shall file reports as discussed above.”  The information discussed in the 
May 27th Order requires pole owners to file quarterly reports containing certain 
information, including the number of pole-attachment requests received; processing time, 
make-ready details and time to complete make ready and the number of attachment 
requests completed in the quarter.1   EKPC has not received any pole attachment requests 
in the past quarter, therefore there is no information to report to the Commission regarding 
pole-attachment requests received.   

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

L. Allyson Honaker

1 May 27th Order p. 2. 


